
 
 

TOWN OF HARVARD  
MUNICIPAL  BUILDING  COMMITTEE 
 
 

Town Hall and Hildreth House Site Visit, Wednesday, July 27, 2011, 10:00AM 

 

Attendees 

Pete Jackson, Doug Coots, Lou Russo, Wade Holtzman, Marie Sobalvarro and Lorraine Leonard 

 

Reminder – all proposals are due Thursday, August 4th at 2PM. 

 

There were no procedural questions for Lorraine. 

 

What work will be done to the Town Hall’s exterior with the $100,000 allocated by CPC? 

A preservation architect has been engaged and a targeted portion of the funds will be used to 

restore a targeted portion of the building’s façade. Both projects will progress in parallel. 

 

Would the project include an addition to the Town Hall? 

In order to make the 2nd floor handicap accessible “bump-outs” are necessary for an elevator 

and for an emergency egress stair in the rear of the building. Any expansion would probably be 

something that would be discussed more when we consult with an architect. 

 

Is there a basement in the Town Hall? 

There is, but has very little usable space as most of it is crawl space. There is an attic which could 

possibly be converted into usable space. Elevator access would be difficult. 

 

Should the 3rd Floor of the Hildreth House be “closed off?” 

In order to present the project as “feasible” at the ATM the third floor was not considered as a part 

of conceptual design. 

 

Are there water issues in the basement of the Hildreth House? 

Some of the basement floor is on ledge. Water is getting into the basement most likely where the 

foundation and ledge meet. 

 

Have HazMat schedules been set? 

No. The committee would like to have hazmat surveys and removals done before any construction 

begins. 

 

What are the property lines? 

The Hildreth House sits in the approximate geometric center of property which covers 5.7 acres. 

 

What is the total budget for the project? 

A range of options for Town Hall and Hildreth House can be found in the February 2011 MBC 

report. The MBC recommended the two-phase plan for Town Hall and the expansion plan 

for Hildreth House. The total project budget cannot be set until schematic design and public 

involvement is completed. Using the MBC recommended plans, the total project cost for both 

buildings would be about $6.3 Million. 

 

Attachment: Sign-in sheet. 



 


